
CREWKERNE TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the AMENITIES COMMITTEE held in the Council Chamber, 
Town Hall, Crewkerne on Monday 15 January 2018 at 7.16 p.m.

PRESENT:
Cllrs. Mrs R. Jackson (Chairman), M. Best, P. Bradly, Mrs K. Head, Miss K. Pritchard, Mrs A. Singleton, N. Sturtivant and D. Wakeman.
In attendance:

Town Clerk Mr P. Davidson, Deputy Clerk Ms L. Gowers and 7 members of the public.
45
TO NOTE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

17/18


Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs. Mrs S. Allman (personal), B. Hodgson (personal), R. Pailthorpe (personal) and Mrs A Stuart (work commitments).
46
OPEN FORUM
17/18

The Chairman of Crewkerne Leisure Management (CLM) expressed her strong objection to comments made by a Councillor on the newly installed water feature at the Aqua Centre.  She emphasised that the water feature had been commissioned at CLM’s expense, to celebrate the 20th anniversary of the Aqua Centre, which was an extremely successful enterprise and, through the hard work of the directors and the volunteers, a great asset to the local community.
Councillors thanked the speaker for her remarks and advised that the matter of the water feature was an agenda item for this meeting.
Two members of the public expressed their concern over the proposal to modify the parking arrangements at the Beechwood Drive entrance to Bincombe Beeches.  They made the point that this was in their view in contravention of a previous agreement and they also highlighted that the local residents had not been consulted over the proposal.

Councillors thanked the speakers for raising their concerns and advised that the matter was an agenda item for this meeting.
47
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

17/18


It was AGREED that the Minutes of the meeting of the Amenities Committee held on 
Monday 13 November 2017 be APPROVED.
48
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
17/18


Cllrs. Best, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Singleton and Sturtivant all declared a prejudicial interest in agenda item 8 (Aqua Centre water feature).
49
IMPROVEMENTS TO DISABLED PARKING AREA AT BINCOMBE
17/18
To consider the proposal from the Bincombe Management Committee for works to improve disabled parking at Bincombe Beeches
Councillors noted the comments expressed earlier in the meeting by the members of the public and also the recently received correspondence.  It was AGREED to defer this agenda item to allow time for further investigation.
50
PROJECT AND WORKS REPORT
17/18
To receive the January 2018 report
Councillors considered the latest the Project and Works report and the following points were discussed:
Projects
· Henhayes playground additional disabled-friendly play equipment: Cllr. Mrs Head advised that a CAD meeting was planned in two weeks’ time and she would ascertain the status of CAD’s fund-raising efforts at that meeting.
· CCTV system upgrade: The Clerk advised the CCTV system was obsolete and required upgrading to a fully digital system with associated digital cameras.  Cllr. Best reported that he had lodged an enquiry with the Home Office regarding the possibility of securing funding support.

· Further development of facilities at Happy Valley: Cllr. Mrs Singleton reported that SSDC officers had undertaken a preliminary investigation into the feasibility of constructing toilet facilities at Happy Valley, but this had established that the need for a pumping station would render such a project very costly.

Maintenance

· Town Hall remedial works: Cllr. Best reported that he had received very positive feedback from residents on the work carried out to the front face of the building.
· Aqua Centre: the Clerk provided the latest status of the ongoing investigation into the water leaks at the Aqua Centre.  The investigatory work in the area of the gents toilets had established that there were numerous leaks in the system pipework and that the fall of the sewage pipe was inadequate.  The necessary repairs and installation of replacement items was currently underway.  Given the extent of the leaks found in the area of the gents toilets, it was very likely that similar issues would be found in the area of the ladies toilets.  Given this, it was AGREED that the current systematic investigation of the water leaks should be continued by investigating and repairing as necessary in the area of the ladies toilets.

· Vandalism at Henhayes playground: the Chairman reported that the recent consultation sent to neighbouring residents had shown little appetite for the installation of security lighting.  Given that there had been no further recent instances of vandalism, the Chairman therefore recommended that no action be taken for the time being.  Councillors endorsed this recommendation.
· Waterlogging of the Henhayes playground: the Chairman advised that the Council would need to consider options to address the waterlogging of the “moat” area of the playground, but that this would be better dealt with in the spring.
· Badgers at Happy Valley: Councillors noted that continuing badger activity at Happy Valley was now extending to other areas of the valley and was becoming an ever more serious problem.  Cllr. Mrs Singleton suggested that the Council should write to the local MP to enlist his support.  This suggestion was supported by Councillors and the Clerk was asked to draft an appropriate letter requesting support.  Cllr. Bradly kindly offered to speak with the MP to alert him to the problem.
51
SEVERALLS TENNIS COURTS
17/18
To receive a report from Cllr. Bradly on options for the future of the tennis courts at Severalls and associated opportunities for grant funding
Cllr. Bradly reported that he had compiled draft terms of reference for the tennis courts working group which, after consideration by the Clerk and Deputy Clerk, would be distributed to Councillors for review.
52
AQUA CENTRE WATER FEATURE
17/18
To consider the concerns expressed by Cllr. Bradly on the impact of the operation of the water feature on the building
Cllrs. Best, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Singleton and Sturtivant left the room prior to this agenda item.  Before leaving the room, Cllr. Best advised that CLM were addressing the issue of the water feature causing excessive splashing and were also capping off the phone socket adjacent to the feature, which was in any case redundant.

Due to the absence of the Chairman and Vice Chairman, it was AGREED that

Cllr. Wakeman chair the meeting for this agenda item.

The Clerk reported that the Amenities Operations Manager had assessed the water feature installation and had noted the excessive splashing, which CLM were in fact addressing.  Regarding Cllr. Bradly’s concern that the water feature would exacerbate the problems of condensation at the Aqua Centre, the Operations Manager’s view was that the small amount of cold water contained within the feature would have a negligible effect on the overall condensation level within the building, especially as the water feature was adjacent to the main exit doors which were frequently opening.
Councillors were pleased that CLM were in the process of addressing the issue of excessive splashing and agreed that the concerns expressed by Cllr. Bradly had been overstated.  It was AGREED that:
· The Clerk would draft a letter to the CLM Chairman, to be approved by the Mayor, thanking her for her valuable feedback at the meeting and reassuring CLM of the continued full support by the Town Council to ensuring the continued success of the Aqua Centre.

· Risk assessments undertaken by CLM for items which potentially impacted the Council, were to be picked up through the Aqua Centre Bi-monthly meeting.

Cllrs. Best, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Singleton and Sturtivant re-joined the meeting.

53
TREE PLANTING
17/18
To consider a proposal from Cllr. Mrs Jackson for the planting of trees in the town

Councillors expressed support for Cllr. Mrs Jackson’s proposal for tree planting in the town, although Cllr. Best pointed out that the Barn Street wayleave money had been previously agreed by Council to be allocated towards restoring the wall facing Tower Hill Road.  Cllr. Mrs Singleton suggested that the Council consider a project to construct an arboretum in the Barn Street recreation ground.  Councillors supported this proposal and it was AGREED that this would be added to the Project and Works report as a potential future project.
54
USE OF HENHAYES

17/18
To consider the request for use of the Henhayes field on 1 July 2018 for the annual Junior Triathlon event

It was AGREED to support the request for use of the Henhayes field on 1 July 2018 for the annual Junior Triathlon event, subject to the usual conditions.

55
TO RECEIVE SUB-COMMITTEE MINUTES AND WORKING GROUP NOTES
17/18


a)
George Reynolds Centre Bi-monthly meeting held on 8 January 2018
Noted.
b)
Aqua Centre Bi-monthly meeting held on 8 January 2018


Noted.
56
TO RECEIVE ANY MATTERS OF REPORT

17/18


Cllr. Bradly reported that he had attended a recent meeting of the Royal British Legion, who were planning a sponsored walk on 24 March 2018.
57
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

17/18

Monday 12 March 2018 after the Planning and Highways Committee meeting.
The meeting closed at 8.35 p.m.

Signed: …………………..
Dated: ……………………
am15Jan2018
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